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remedy the deficiency. Failure to fur-
nish the certification or such informa-
tion may render the offeror nonrespon-
sible. 

[73 FR 21798, Apr. 22, 2008] 

9.104–6 Federal Awardee Performance 
and Integrity Information System. 

(a) Before awarding a contract in ex-
cess of the simplified acquisition 
threshold, the contracting officer shall 
review the Federal Awardee Perform-
ance and Integrity Information System 
(FAPIIS), (available at www.ppirs.gov, 
then select FAPIIS). 

(b) The contracting officer shall con-
sider all the information in FAPIIS 
and other past performance informa-
tion (see subpart 42.15) when making a 
responsibility determination. For 
source selection evaluations of past 
performance, see 15.305(a)(2). Con-
tracting officers shall use sound judg-
ment in determining the weight and 
relevance of the information contained 
in FAPIIS and how it relates to the 
present acquisition. Since FAPIIS may 
contain information on any of the 
offeror’s previous contracts and infor-
mation covering a five-year period, 
some of that information may not be 
relevant to a determination of present 
responsibility, e.g., a prior administra-
tive action such as debarment or sus-
pension that has expired or otherwise 
been resolved, or information relating 
to contracts for completely different 
products or services. 

(c) If the contracting officer obtains 
relevant information from FAPIIS re-
garding criminal, civil, or administra-
tive proceedings in connection with the 
award or performance of a Government 
contract; terminations for default or 
cause; determinations of nonresponsi-
bility because the contractor does not 
have a satisfactory performance record 
or a satisfactory record of integrity 
and business ethics; or comparable in-
formation relating to a grant, the con-
tracting officer shall, unless the con-
tractor has already been debarred or 
suspended— 

(1) Promptly request such additional 
information from the offeror as the of-
feror deems necessary in order to dem-
onstrate the offeror’s responsibility to 
the contracting officer (but see 9.405); 
and 

(2) Notify, prior to proceeding with 
award,in accordance with agency pro-
cedures (see 9.406–3(a) and 9.407–3(a)), 
the agency official responsible for ini-
tiating debarment or suspension ac-
tion, if the information appears appro-
priate for the official’s consideration. 

(d) The contracting officer shall doc-
ument the contract file for each con-
tract in excess of the simplified acqui-
sition threshold to indicate how the in-
formation in FAPIIS was considered in 
any responsibility determination, as 
well as the action that was taken as a 
result of the information. A con-
tracting officer who makes a non-
responsibility determination is re-
quired to document that information 
in FAPIIS in accordance with 9.105–2 
(b)(2). 

[75 FR 14065, Mar. 23, 2010] 

9.104–7 Solicitation provisions and 
contract clauses. 

(a) The contracting officer shall in-
sert the provision at 52.209–5, Certifi-
cation Regarding Responsibility Mat-
ters, in solicitations where the con-
tract value is expected to exceed the 
simplified acquisition threshold. 

(b) The contracting officer shall in-
sert the provision at 52.209–7, Informa-
tion Regarding Responsibility Matters, 
in solicitations where the resultant 
contract value is expected to exceed 
$500,000. 

(c)The contracting officer shall in-
sert the clause at 52.209–9, Updates of 
Publicly Available Information Re-
garding Responsibility Matters— 

(1) In solicitations where the result-
ant contract value is expected to ex-
ceed $500,000; and 

(2) In contracts in which the offeror 
checked ‘‘has’’ in paragraph (b) of the 
provision 52.209–7. 

[73 FR 21798, Apr. 22, 2008. Redesignated and 
amended at 75 FR 14065, Mar. 23, 2010;77 FR 
201, Jan. 3, 2012] 

9.105 Procedures. 

9.105–1 Obtaining information. 
(a) Before making a determination of 

responsibility, the contracting officer 
shall possess or obtain information suf-
ficient to be satisfied that a prospec-
tive contractor currently meets the ap-
plicable standards in 9.104. 
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